

5800 Wadsworth Boulevard Post Office Box 1 ARVADA, COLORADO Phone: 421-1550

January 12, 1962

Kermit Geary R. D. 2, Box 298 Walnutport, Pennsylvania

Dear Mr. Geary:

For some reason I feel that I have written letters of verification to you from other stations! Perhaps if you would check your files you'd find that I'd answered from KAFA (now KYSN) in Colorado Springs, Colorado, or from KGRT Las Cruces or KBIM Roswell, both New Mexico. These were the three stations I built immediately before building KDAB.

However, this will confirm in full your reception report of KDAB on the morning of January 5, 1962. As usual, it seems that your report was very complete. The report of a field strength on the order of 10 microvolts at your location was indeed of interest to me. Such reports are a real help.

Thank you for your compliments on our quality and for the complete description of your receiving apparatus.

Good DX'ing!

Sincerely,

John P. Tucker Chief Engineer

AIR MAIL